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February 8, 2019

The Honorable Joe Courtney
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Courtney:

On behalf of the members of the American Federation of State, County and
Municipal Employees (AFSCME), thank you for your ongoing leadership and for
continuing to champion the “Middle Class Health Benefits Tax Repeal Act of 2019,”
H.R. 748. AFSCME greatly appreciates you reintroducing this legislation to repeal
the 40 percent tax on employer sponsored high cost worker and retiree health
benefits. Your legislation will help AFSCME members and families both in
Connecticut and all across America maintain their health care benefits and afford the
medical services they need.

AFSCME strongly supports H.R. 748 because the 40 percent tax already is
forcing insurers and employers to lower health benefits and shift medical costs onto
workers and retirees. This tax is a poorly targeted and ineffective tool. It is
regressive, disproportionately burdens working families, and discriminates against
older or female dominated occupations like nurses and teachers.

Through your efforts and your staff’s dedicated work, the legislation has
generated broad bipartisan congressional support and diverse endorsements.
AFSCME will continue our strong support and advocacy for this important bill.

Thank you again for your longstanding leadership on this issue and we look
forward to working with you to get your legislation enacted.

Sincerely,

AN

Scott Frey
Director of Federal Government Affairs
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